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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
We would like to let you know about the sudden departure in the spiritual world of our 
brother Gilles PIOLAT (6000 Couples, 59 years old). 
 
He had a heart attack while he made a hike a few days ago. 
 
He worked in the CARP (in Europe), the fundraising team. Since few years he was school 
teacher near his hometown. 
 
Thank you for praying for him, for his wife Ichiko-san and for their children (Philippe, 
Isabelle, Dominique, Marianne, Guillaume and Honorine). 
 
His Seong Hwa ceremony will take place: 
 

On Friday, August 16th at 4:30 am in the funeral Center of the Viennese country, 17 avenue Jean Jaurès, 38270 
BEAUREPAIRE 
 
Thanks. 
 
Jean-François Moulinet 
 
_______________________________________________ 
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Seonghwa Ceremony for Gilles Piolat 
Beaurepaire, France – Friday 16th August 2013 
 
Message from European FFWPU President, Rev. Young Shik An 
 
Dear Gilles, as the representative of our Founders, Father and Mother Moon, here in Europe I want to express their deep 
appreciation to you, Ichiko and your family for your many years of dedication to God and attendance to the providence to 
liberate God by loving humanity. 
 
Your life was completely transformed by God through meeting the teachings and example of our True Parents and by 
their blessing you in marriage with Ichiko. Your wonderful six children have expanded your international family as an 
example of that noble love for God and desire for world peace which proceeds from the International Marriage Blessing 
Ceremonies. 
 
You have practiced the precious teaching of living for God and others from your time working with CARP in Europe to 
your teaching role in your hometown. I am sure that your wife, children and relatives are very proud of you as you 
peacefully ascend to the next stage of life. 
 
This is a time of joy in which to celebrate your earthly life, because it is a joy to leave behind a legacy of serving God and 
of contributing so sincerely to the establishment of a world destined to become ‘One Family under God’. 
 
As our True Parents teach us: 
 

When we are bound together in true love, we can be together forever, continually rejoicing in each other’s 
company. The attraction of true love brings all things in the universe to our feet; even God will come to dwell 
with us. … A life lived for the sake of others, a life of true love, is the absolute prerequisite for entering the 
kingdom of heaven. 

 
Thank you, dear Gilles – I have no doubt that you will continue to be connected in heart with your beloved family and 
Church community as you watch over us from the next world. 
 
May God speed you on your way to His Kingdom, Cheon Il Guk.  


